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Entry Into Operational Condition 2 With An Inoperable Control Rod Results In
Technical Specification Violarion Dtie to _ Procedure Deficiency and Operator Error
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On July 23, 1989 at 0413 entry into Operational Condition 2, Startup, was.
completed with a control rod inoperable due to being untrippable as a result
of an improper valve lineup. This is a violation of Technical Specifications
3.1.3.1, 3.1.3.3 and 3.0.4 The control rod was returned to an operable j
status, and the valve lineups of the remaining control rods were verified to
be correct prior to continuing reactor startup.

The causes of the event were procedural deficiency and personnel error. Plant
Administrative Procedure (PAP-0205), " Operability of Plant Systems", does not
require independent verification documentation to be completed at the site of
performance. Non-licensed plant operators performed a nitrogen charge of a
control rod scram accumulator on July 19, 1989, apparently, without completely
restoring the hydraulic control unit valve lineup. Believing the evolution to

{
have been completed properly, the operators completed the verification i

Ichecklists after leaving the containment. This was in an effort to prevent
unnecessary contamination of verification documents.

In order to prevent recurrence, PAP-0205 will be modified to require that
documentation of independent verification be completed at the site of |
performance. Additionally, the operators involved in this event have been |
reminded of their responsibilities for independent verification. Finally,
this event will be discussed with all operations personnel as a part of the
Operator Requalification Training Program.
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On July 23, 1989 at 0413, An Operational Condition Change was completed
without' meeting all applicable Technical Specification Limiting Conditions for
Operation, in violation of Technical Specification 3.0.4. At the time of the
event, the plant was entering Operational Condition 2, (Startup), following
the first, refueling outage. The reactor pressure vessel [RPV) was
depressurized, and reactor coolant temperature was approximately 125 degrees
Fahrenheit.

On July 19, 1989 at 2330, control rod [ ROD] accumulator [ACC] 06-27 was
precharged with Nitrogen in accordance with System Operating Instruction
(50I-C11) " Control Rod Drive Hydraulic System" [AA). As required by the
instruction and by Plant Administrative Procedure (PAP-0205), operability of
Plant Systems, plant operators completed an independent verification of the
position of required components and documented the action on a verification
checklist. Operational Condition 2, Startup, was entered on July 23, 1989, at
0413 to begin the startup following the first refueling outage. At 1725 on
July 23, 1989, when control rod 06-27 would not move during reactor startup,
the Hydraulic Control Unit [HCU] insert riser isolation valve [ISV)
IC11-EP-101 and the charging water isolation valve IC11-EP-113 were discovered
to be closed. This configuration, which renders the accumulator and
associated control rod inoperable, is conservatively assumed to have been
established at the time of the accumulator charge on July 19, 1989. No
evidence of other activities could be identified that would have impacted the
valve [V) positions. Technical Specifications 3.1.3.1 and 3.1.3.3 requires
all control rods and associated accumulators to be operable in Operational
Condition 2; therefore, the entry into the Operational Condition on July 23,
1989 was in violation of Technical Specification 3.0.4. The control room

cperators took action to immediately restore control rod 06-27 to operability,
and initiated an inspection of all HCUs to verify proper valve position. One
additional valve, drive water isolation valve IC11-EP-103 on HCU 54-47, was
determined to be out of position closed, and was immediately restored to the
open position. The mispositioning of the drive water isolation valve did not
disable the trip function of control rod 54-47.

The causes of the event are procedural deficiency and personnel error.
PAP-0205 does not require documentation of independent verification to be

| completed at the site of the actual verification. The control rod HCUs are
located in the containment, and several were being recharged at the time. The
operators who performed the nitrogen charging evolutions did not complete the
verification checklist at the worksite in an effort to minimize the
possibilities for contamint. tion. The operators believed they had properly
unisolated the HCU for control rod 06-27, and completed the verification
checklist after exiting the containment area.
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The Control Rod Drive System controls gross changes in core reactivity by
incrementally positioning neutron absorbing control rods within the reactor
core in response to control signals. During the period that control rod 06-27
was inoperable in this event, the control rod was fully inserted, and the
lineup of the HCU prevented rod withdrawal. The control of reactivity through
the scram function of the remaining control rods was not affected by the
condition of control rod 06-27. This event, therefore, is not considered to
be significant with respect to safety. No previous similar events have been
identified.

In order to prevent recurrence of this event, PAP-0205 will be modified to
specifically require documentation of independent verifications to be
completed at the site of performance. This will serve as an additional
safeguard against miopositioning errors. The operators who performed the
nitrogen charging evolution for HCU 06-27 have been reminded of their
responsibilities for proper performance of independent verification.
Additionally, this event will be reviewed with all licensed and non-licensed
operations personael as a routine part of the Operator Requalification
Program.
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Energy Industry identification System Codes are identified in the text as

[XX].
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